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OTTAWA-CARLETON REGIONAL TRANSIT COMMISSION REPORT 
COMMISSION DE TRANSPORT RÉGIONALE D’OTTAWA-CARLETON RAPPORT 
 
 
Our File/N/Réf. 14-8-2000 
Your File/V/Réf.  
 
DATE: 19 June 2000 
 
TO/DEST: Co-ordinator, Transit Services Committee 
 
FROM/EXP. General Manager 
 
SUBJECT/OBJET: SEATING CONFIGURATION 
 NEW FLYER ARTICULATED BUSES 
 
 
 
DEPARTMENTAL RECOMMENDATION 
 
That the Transit Services Committee receive this report for information. 
 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
At the Transit Services Committee meeting of 24 May 2000, Chair a. Loney requested that 
information on the configuration of seats in the new articulated buses from New Flyer be brought 
back to the June Transit Services Committee meeting. 
 
Seating arrangements for the New Flyer articulated buses scheduled for delivery during the last 
quarter of 2000 provide for fifty-two seated passengers. Each vehicle can accommodate two 
wheelchairs, however when the chair positions are occupied, the number of seats is reduced to 
forty-six.  Seat construction combines a stainless steel frame with padded seat cushion and back.  
The cloth material is vandal resistant which provides a clean modern look while minimizing the 
effects of marking devices. 
 
The two wheelchair positions are located on the left side of the bus behind the operator. This 
location provides for wheelchair manoeuvrability while retaining maximum passenger seats. 
Alternate locations such as chairs opposite each other as provided on the Novabus LSF low floor, 
are impractical due to exit door location and the loss of an additional seat when the wheelchair 
position is occupied.  A maximum clear aisle width of 31.88" has been maintained to provide the 
best possible access to chair locations and to maintain passenger flow to the rear of the bus.  
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Wheelchair locations are rear facing, and equipped with a padded backboard and floor-mounted 
stanchion bars. No belts or attaching fixtures are required for rear-facing wheelchair positions.  
Wheelchair passengers have access to the passenger chime that is mounted on the underside of the 
flip-up passenger seats. This distinctive chime alerts the operator with an audible and visual signal 
indicating that the kneeling feature and ramp will be required.  Two passenger seats are mounted 
in the turntable area to provide the maximum number of seats. The rear section of the bus is 
accessed by two steps: this is required to clear the rear axle and to allow forward-facing seats.  
 
Seating configuration, drawing number 60-0001 is attached for reference. 
 
 
Approved by 
Gordon Diamond 
 




